Coaches, 

Hi, my name is Karen Berger and I’m the director for the Newport News Regional FLL Tournament.  I want to welcome all of you to the tournament.  I know some of you already and look forward to meeting the rest of you!

Below is an update on the Newport News Regional Tournament.  Please read it carefully (sorry, I know it’s long but there’s a lot of info) and respond back with the information that I have requested.  This is mainly so that I know I have the correct contact information for you.  We don’t have all of the details determined at this time and more information will come out as we get closer to the event.
Schedule: I hope to have a detailed schedule out to you all about a week before the tournament.  Please be aware that when I do send it out, it is tentative until the day of the event and very subject to change.  Registration will most likely begin around 8:00 am and the tournament opening will be around 9:00 am.
Team numbers: Below I have a list of the teams registered for this tournament.  Please check it to ensure that you national team number is correct, team name is correct, and that you are in the correct division.  Please email to let me know whether or not the information is correct and if necessary, any changes.  Note that Division I teams are those that everyone on the team is 11 or younger as of January 1, 2016.
	Team #
	Team Name
	Age Div (I or II)

	1201
	Riverside BEARS
	I         

	559
	Bruin Brick Builders
	II        


Food: Coffee will not be provided for the coaches, so please plan on bringing some yourself if you want it.  Lunch will be available for purchase if you are interested (most likely pizza or Chick-fil-A) but you are also welcome to bring your own.  You can purchase outside of the school, but time may limit choices.  I am working with the school to determine details on the food that will be available for purchase onsite.  
FIRST Consent/Release Form.  For any students who did not get registered through the TIMS system and have their parents complete their consent form, coaches are responsible for ensuring that they submit a signed release form at the tournament. Team members will not, and cannot, be allowed on the performance floor or in the judging rooms without these forms. This form can be found at www.va-dcfll.org by following the “Teams” link to the “Team Resources” page.  THIS IS REQUIRED AND WILL BE ENFORCED.
Team Introduction Page.  Please bring four (4) copies.  You will turn in one copy at the registration desk.  The team will give one copy to the Robot Design Judges, one copy to the Project Presentation Judges and one copy to the Teamwork Judges. This form can be found at www.va-dcfll.org by following the “Teams” link to the “Team Resources” page. It is very helpful to the judges if you attach a team photo on the back, but this is optional.  
What to Bring:  This is a fairly complete list of things you will want to consider bringing to the tournament.  Feel free to bring additional items.  Do not bring your challenge mat or challenge set.  There is not room for you to set up individual team challenge mats.  I will have practice tables for teams to use during the event.
Other things to bring: 

· Robot

· Box in which to carry your robot

· Laptop

· Anything you need for your project presentation

· Batteries

· Backup copy of your program (electronic)

· Printed copy of your program, if possible, for the robot design judges

· Cooler with food and drinks (optional)

· Items to trade with other teams such as pins, stickers, etc. (optional)

Please let me know if you all have any questions or concerns or need clarification on anything listed here.  I will be sending an additional update when we get closer to the event and details have been worked out with the site.  Thanks, and see you all on the 5th!
Karen

